
  
TEL (503) 241-7242     ●     FAX (503) 241-8160     ●     tcp@dvclaw.com 

Suite 450 
1750 SW Harbor Way 
Portland, OR 97201 

 
December 19, 2022 

 
Via Electronic Filing 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attn: Filing Center 
201 High St. SE, Suite 100 
Salem OR 97301 
 

Re: STOP B2H Coalition’s request to be found eligible for Intervenor Funding in 
 Docket Nos. UM 2211, UM 2210, UM 2209, AR 638, AR 626, PCN 5, and LC 

78. 
 

Dear Filing Center: 
 
  In accordance with Chief Administrative Law Judge Moser’s December 13, 2022 
memorandum in the following seven proceedings: UM 2211, UM 2210, UM 2209, AR 638, AR 
626, PCN 5, and LC 78, the Alliance of Western Energy Consumers (“AWEC”) hereby files this 
letter in response to STOP B2H Coalition’s (“Coalition”) request for intervenor funding (the 
“request”).  As stated in the request, the Coalition seeks intervenor funding pursuant to Interim 
Intervenor Funding Order 22-043 under House Bill (“HB”) 2475 in Docket No. UM 2211.  In 
Order 22-043, the Commission adopted Commission Staff’s recommendation to approve an 
agreement for interim funding for environmental justice and low-income organizations consistent 
with HB 2475 (“HB 2475 Grants”).   
 

It is AWEC’s understanding that the Coalition’s intervenor funding request seeks 
solely HB 2475 Grants.  If this understanding is correct, AWEC takes no position on the 
Coalition’s requests.  If, however, the Coalition seeks funding from the Fourth Amended and 
Restated Intervenor Funding Agreement approved in Docket UM 1929, then AWEC requests 
that the Coalition clarify its request and that AWEC be given the opportunity to file a substantive 
response to this amended request. 
 
  Thank you for your assistance.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate 
to call. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
    DAVISON VAN CLEVE, P.C. 



/s/ Tyler C. Pepple 
Tyler C. Pepple 
Corinne O. Milinovich 
1750 SW Harbor Way, Suite 450 
Portland, Oregon 97201 
(503) 241-7242 (phone) 
(503) 241-8160 (facsimile) 
tcp@dvclaw.com 
com@dvclaw.com 
Of Attorneys for the  
Alliance of Western Energy Consumers 

 


